VICE CHIEF OF PROGRAM

This year has been a crazy one, but it's taught me a lot. My job this year has been to help plan and carry out the program for our lodges events. When preparing for an event my job is to make the schedule and to assist the lodge chief on anything he needs help with. At the events, I am helping carry out the planned events on the schedule, I also help organize the service projects. I couldn't have successfully done my job without the help of my advisor- Troy Roberts and my Lodge Chief- Addison Fox. Yours in Brotherhood.

Max Robinson

Vice Chief of Program

SPARTAN CHAPTER

Greetings Arrowmen!
Spartan chapter has had a very successful year! We began meeting and restarted the drum and sing team. I hope that the chapter will continue to grow and gain new attendees at chapter meetings and events in the future.

Stephen Hercka Spartan Chapter Chief

NOAC 2018 RECAP

Brothers.

The Skyuka Lodge contingent to the 2018 National Order of the Arrow Conference had a great time! While on the trip, brothers of our lodge had the opportunity to catch up with and meet up with brothers from all around the world. Our lodge contingent was comprised of 23 total members including several of our lodge officers, chapter chiefs, and advisors. As a committee and contingent, we would like to thank each of you again for your continued support of our trip both through fundraising efforts and indirect support; without each of you, we would not have had such as successful trip. Attending the 2018 NOAC also allowed several of our current and upcoming lodge leaders to learn more about our Order from those that specialize in our various program areas including training, leadership, American Indian activities, program, and others. If you were not able to attend the 2018 NOAC but are interested in attending the 2020 NOAC, we will announce meetings soon and begin accepting deposits at the first meeting. Thank you again for attending and/or supporting our contingent! Remember, the decisions made today become reality tomorrow! Yours in Cheerful Service,

Cole Taylor

NOAC Chairman

CHESTER CHAPTER

Hello brothers,

Chester Chapter is doing great and have had a very exciting summer. We have had members attend international service project painting rooms at a church located in Marsh Harbor, Bahamas along with our brothers from Lancaster Chapter. Also we are returning from NO-AC! We have some service time lined up with local Masonic lodges. It is great to be an arrowman and a honor to be apart of Skyuka 270.

Evan Bass

Chester Chapter Chief

VICE CHIEF OF INDUCTIONS

I look forward to working with all of the ordeal and brotherhood candidates this weekend as well as all of the elangomats that signed up online. Although we are at a different camp, this is still cut out to be a wonderful weekend for all.

WWW,

Hunter Roberts

Vice Chief of Induction

LANCASTER CHAPTER

The Lancaster chapter is looking forward to this weekend. We are very excited to be working at Camp Old Indian this weekend. We are hoping to provide as much cheerful service to the camp as we can. We look forward to seeing all of our fellow brothers this weekend and hope every one has a great time.

Jordan Sinclair

Lancaster Chapter Chief

VICE CHIEF OF AIA

AIA is looking forward to Summer Ordeal. We are excited that we get to bring new brothers into our lodge and give them a first look at what we do. We are also excited that we get to see our old brothers and catch up. We hope to have a great Summer Ordeal and that everything goes well this weekend.

Yours in Brotherhood,

Aiden Roberts

Vice chief of AIA



STAY UPDATED!

To stay updated with Skyuka Lodge, be sure to follow us on Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter to get frequent updates about events and news!



@SkyukaLodge270



@SkyukaLodge270



@SkyukaLodge

HAVE AN ARTICLE YOU WANT FEATURED?

Send your article to our newsletter editor, Ellis Greene, for it to be published in the next edition of the Tanawa!

Tanawa ("Hawk" in the Cherokee language) is the official newsletter of Skyuka Lodge 270, Order of the Arrow, of the Palmetto Council, BSA. It was voted best newsletter at the 2014 Dixie Fellowship. It is produced 4 times annually by Lodge Secretary Ellis Greene. Please submit articles for the newsletter via the "Contact Us" form on the lodge website by scanning the QR code to the right.



Skyuka Lodge's contingent to the 2018 NOAC prior to their departure.



On the return home from the 2018 NOAC, the contingent stopped by Camp Bob Hardin to take pictures.



Newsletter of Skyuka Lodge 270 of Palmetto Council, BSA

Inside the 2018 Summer Ordeal Edition

> Page 2 -Program -NOAC Recap Spartan Chapter

Page 3 -Chester Chapter Lancaster Chapter -VCI -VCAIA

Page 4 -Stav Updated



Brothers,

I hope you all are ready for a cheerful weekend of service at Camp Old Indian! Though it might not be as familiar as our home camp, it provides us with a new opportunity to serve another Council and Scouts like we never have before. The Blue Ridge Council and Atta Kulla Kulla Lodge (AKK) have been super helpful and accommodating of us during our time of need. So I would like to thank them personally for reaching out and offering a new location for our Summer Ordeal.

Skyuka Lodge recently sent a contingent to the 2018 NOAC. NOAC's theme this year was "Decide your Destiny". Throughout the week, Skyuka Lodge members were inspired to think carefully about the decisions they make today, be cause they can impact their lives tomorrow.

This weekend will provide everyone the opportunity to serve cheerfully and willingly. Hopeful ly, this weekend can also be a chance to get away and reflect on your career in Scouting. Think about those you have met along your Scouting Trail, and of all the experiences you have gained while in Scouting. This weekend I hope to inspire each of you to Decide your Destiny.

It has been an honor to work alongside you all as your 2018 Lodge Chief. I hope our trails in Scouting cross again one day.

Yours in Scouting and Brotherhood,

Addison Fox ~ Lodge Chief

2018 Summer Ordeal